Indrek Toome, Roosikrantsi 4a-9, 10119 Tallinn, Estonia

To Dr. Wolfgang Schäuble

Bundesinnenminister

Alt-Moabit 101 D

D-10559 Berlin, Germany

13. December 2005

Re: Entry ban on Rev. and Mrs. Moon

Dear Dr. Schäuble,

Recently it has been brought to my attention, that Rev. and Mrs. Moon, the founders of the Inter-religious and International Federation for World Peace (IIFWP) have been banned from entering Germany. Furthermore, their names have been placed on the so-called “Schengen List”, which also prohibits them from entering other countries, which are part of the Schengen Treaty.

As a former Prime Minister of my country Estonia, and as a participant in many international conferences, organized by Rev. Moon’s various organisations, I am surprised and in disbelief at such a decision made by the former German government. Let me state here that I have never been and I am not a member of Rev. Moon’s movement. However, through my participation in various events I have come to know the basic ideas and objectives Rev. Moon stands for.

From my observation the various organisations founded by Rev. Moon genuinely promote the dialogue between different religions and cultures – e. g.  the Middle East Peace Initiative (MEPI) and many others. The IIFWP even has advisory status with the United Nations.

I would also like to mention my personal observation from a recent visit of Rev. Moon and his wife to our country Estonia. In October of this year they came to our capital city Tallinn and delivered the founder’s speech at the inauguration of the Universal Peace Federation (UPF). Approx. 500 people attended the event, including representatives from the fields of politics, academia, education, religion, and many others. The whole event proceeded smoothly, and the participants seemed to enjoy themselves.

Dear Dr. Schäuble, with this letter I would like to appeal to you, to lift the entry ban on Rev. and Mrs. Moon to your country, and to remove their names from the Schengen List. From my personal experience and observation, there is no reasonable justification for keeping these two people out of our European countries. In fact, Rev. Moon is a person who has worked hard throughout his whole life for the reconciliation of religions, cultures and also his own divided country Korea. And he is still investing himself for this cause day-by-day at the advanced age of 85. 

I do not wish that he and his wife will be unable to enter my county Estonia, due to the treatment they receive from another country. But once Estonia joins the Schengen Treaty, exactly that would be the case.

Thank you very much for considering my request.

Sincerely,

Indrek Toome

(Prime Minister of Estonia from 1988 – 1990)
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Email: i.toome@srv.ee

